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Staffing Levels. Mr. Wynn explained that each department was provided worksheets to 
show what current staffing levels are and what is needed. He added he would like to start 
talking about an IT Department. We are also considering an intern program. 

The City is not fully-staffed with preferred staffing levels. There are current openings, 
including Finance, which has a Cashier position available. There are usually 25 lifeguards 
but there are now 23. 

Police Chief Richard Pike reported he is only requesting one additional dispatcher. This 
would give more flexibility to cover vacation days and sick leave. 

The Finance Department is requesting an Accounts Payable Technician 

Councilor Messinger stated that he fundamentally believes the City needs to bring a 
building inspector back in-house. He added that we are paying an outside vendor a 
substantial amount of money, and things are falling by the wayside as they just look at the 
Florida Building Code. 

Vice Mayor Jones asked about a parks and recreation department with the addition of 
more activities and facilities. 

Mr. Wynn added that these issues could be discussed and considered at the budget 
workshops. 

Mr. French reported in thinking in terms of people approaching retirement and transition 
planning, he is requesting six positions. One is a janitor, and another is a master 
electrician. He added that we are outsourcing electricians, He confirmed Councilor Key's 
inquiry that the cleaning is being conducted on overtime. 

Councilor Messinger requested during the budget workshops that a cost- benefit analysis 
be presented to show the cost comparison to a large-scale commercial janitorial service 
company. 

Mr. Wynn concluded with reporting he would be presenting at the budget workshop a paid 
internship program that could benefit different departments. 

Budget Process For FY 2022. CFO Carl LaFleur presented the schedule for the upcoming 
FY22 budget process, which started with this roundtable meeting. 

Councilor Key stated that the schedule indicates on June 10th, 2021, that department 
heads would submit budget worksheets to the CFO. She asked if department heads had 
been made aware that the information is due to the CFO on June 10th. She also asked if 
conversations had been conducted with department heads in terms of explaining the 
difference between capital assets and capital improvement projects so they can be 
prepared. 

Mr. LaFleur stated he will be creating the package and everything will be explained. This is 
just a preliminary item. He stated there had been a Staff meeting that day. He is 
expecting to have reports by June 10th, 2021. 

Councilor Key remarked that for the June 10th deadline, she just wants to make sure that 
everyone has been made aware of the differences so that what happened last year does 
not happen again. There are different definitions for capital assets and capital 
improvements. They are labeled differently. This information needs to be trickled down to 
department heads to properly provide their budgets. 




